Hidden Lakes Home Owner’s Association Meeting: March 29, 2007

Board Members: Peter Clark, Darrell McNeel and Ron Hackbarth
Executive Summary:

This was the first Hidden Lake HOA meeting with the new home owners from last year’s 2006 SOD – welcome to our new neighbors! The most significant discussion points centered on community environment concerns and associated funding issues. It was agreed by all that we needed to start funding the Long Term Reserve Account per Regenesis recommendations and as stated in each of our lot purchase obligations. Peter Clark will be sending out an invoice for our 2007 funding requirements over this coming month. Regarding the separate HOA annual expense funding, there are several areas (such as the front gate and landscaping) that need to be reviewed to see if the current budget is sufficient. There was considerable discussion regarding the recent slide issue on one of the lots in the 2006 SOD area of the community. It was recommended that we consider investigating taking positive action via a PR firm. The BOD’s will review and make a recommendation for the next meeting. Peter will schedule our next meeting in three (3) months. Thanks to all who attended and contributed to a very worthwhile HOA meeting!
Meeting Minutes:

1. Peter called the meeting to order with the first order of business being to approve the current Board of Directors or to consider other nominees for the Board. There were no nominees proposed and the HOA members approved the current Board. 
2. Peter reviewed the current status of the Long Term Reserve Account (LTRA) which is intended to address major maintenance and replacement items listed in the Regenesis analysis that each of us received when we purchased our Hidden Lakes (HL) property. The Regenesis report recommended that the HL HOA build a LTRA to provide for expenses on the order of $200K over the next 30 years. Peter recommended that we start the LTRA funding for the fiscal year 2007 with this year’s installment of $559 per lot owner. This motion was carried. 

a. The BOD will propose how this fund will be administered to in the next HOA meeting.
3. Several issues regarding the front access gate were discussed:
a. Should the gate continue staying closed 24/7 or revert back to the original practice of being open during the day and closed just at night? It was agreed to keep the gate closed 24/7.

b. With the gate closed 24/7, we need to have a controlled way to let visitors, services, carriers, etc. have access to the property. Peter recommended that homeowners contact Metro to get an access code for their service companies.  The motion to take control of gate access in-house was approved. Peter, Tu Phan and Kevin Barry volunteered to get trained by Metro and be responsible for providing temporary pass codes for home owners when this is appropriate. 
c. Gate opening duration: Peter explained that the front gate could be set to close anywhere from 5 to 15 seconds after one passes through it. Everyone agreed that the gate stayed open too long (currently set for 15 seconds). It was agreed to reset the gate open duration to 5 seconds.  The cost of a service call to change the gate was approximately $92.00 and this expense was approved.
d. Insurance: Peter to see if the front gate has insurance to cover damage.

e. Gate maintenance: With the change in 24/7 gate closure, our maintenance cost assumptions will change. Peter to review what the maintenance costs might be with the current 24/7 gate activation and make a recommendation for funding in the annual expense budget. 
4. An issue was raised regarding the front access lighting: It was proposed that the front entrance lighting needed improvement as it is hard to see especially when coming from the westerly direction. This motion was carried. 
a. Keith Coppenger agreed to come up with a proposal.

5. An issue was raised about the requirement for “No Parking” signs in the 2006 SOD area of the community. Peter explained that the signs were a requirement set by Clackamas County and could not be taken down. The question was raised about the extreme height of these signs.

a. Keith Coppenger volunteered to review the signage and height requirements with the County and to report back in the next HL HOA meeting.

6. There was a discussion regarding general landscaping maintenance and enhancement to the community. 

a. Peter reviewed his perspective on maintenance costs and coverage with a recommendation to keep the current company. Motion carried. 
b. Several members were concerned that although the general maintenance was fine, there was no apparent plan/funding for enhancements or replacement to the community’s common property areas. 

i. DeAnne Coppenger and Mindy Mayer volunteered to form a Landscaping Review Committee to propose areas for improvement and associated costs. HOA members need to send their inputs to DeAnne and Mindy over the next couple of weeks.
7. Hidden Lake discussion: Peter pointed out that the HOA annual fees provided for general maintenance of the lake, such as periodic water treatment. However, there are no current HOA assessments to provide funding for any lake improvements or enhancements of any kind. It is not clear what kinds of issues the community needs to be aware of that could cause “emergency” funding and/or what kind of longer term issues need to be considered (NOTE: the Long Term Reserve Account does not have any funding earmarked for the lake, such as how to handle silt build up). 
a. Please send Peter your questions and concerns regarding lake maintenance, both short and long term. Peter will review with the BOD and determine what issues we need to consider for the long term care and health of the lake and surrounding areas.

8. General discussion regarding other areas of the community:

a. The parking area for the SOD events need to be addressed, specifically, the fence maintenance and the drainage ditch which needs to be restored in the areas that were modified for temporary access into the lots. Peter to review with Roger LeClaire.
b. The coned and metal fenced surrounding several utilities boxes that is “in the road” by the lake was discussed. – is that permanent or can the fence be removed? Keith Coppenger agreed to meet with Roger LeClaire to look into solution.

c. Water and mud in the road caused by a temporary drain. Apparently this is due to ground water runoff that needs to be channeled to a proper drain field or into the lake somehow. Peter and Keith will review with Roger LeClaire.

d. There is a flimsy wooden bridge at the far end of the lake that is a potential liability. Peter & Keith to look into a metal replacement bridge costs and report back at the next HOA meeting.

e. Signage issues: There are currently some signs scattered around the neighborhood that have not been approved by the HOA BOD. These include real estate, developer and contractor signs. The BOD will review these signs and make a recommendation for signage requirements for next meeting’s review and approval. Also, the community in general does not want door to door sales people to work the neighborhood. We need a notice at the entrance to state this – providing everyone agrees.

9. There was considerable discussion regarding the recent slide event in one area of the community. In general, we are all concerned about the negative press our community has received by Channel 2. Peter and Keith Coppenger related a conversation they recently had with Scott Burns, PhD, Professor of Geology at PSU who visited the development a few weeks ago. According to Scott, he viewed this event as an isolated issue related to the bottom two lots; those being Romeo & Juliet and The Moxie (see his report attached). Mindy Mayer suggested that we (HOA and the developer) should consider reviewing the situation with a PR company to see what could be done to mitigate some of the negative press generated by the news media. Although there was no consensus on what, if anything, the HOA should do, it seems prudent that we should try to understand what our options are to try and protect our property values and to not impact future home sales and construction on the remaining properties in the community. 
a. Re-review this issue with the other BOD members and make a recommendation to the HOA members – Ron 

10. Recommendation made that we meet in three months to follow up with the various action items agreed upon in this meeting – Peter to schedule and coordinate.
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